SHELTER ISLAND UNION FREE SCHOOL DISTRICT BOARD OF EDUCATION

REGULAR MEETINGSeptember 16, 2013

Members Present: Stephen Gessner, Linda Eklund, Marilynn Pysher, Thomas Graffagnino, Mark Kanarvogel,

Alfred Brigham, Sr. and Elizabeth Melichar.

Others Present: Dr. Michael Hynes, Superintendent; Jennifer Rylott, Academic Administrator; Jacqueline

Dunning, District Clerk; Deborah Vecchio, District Treasurer; Julie Lane, Shelter Island

Reporter; 12 faculty/staff/student and 16 community residents

Members Absent: Kathleen Minder, Business Manager; Charles Binder, Student Liaison

The meeting was called to order at 6:21 pm by President Gessner.

A motion was made by Mark Kanarvogel, seconded by Thomas Graffagnino, BE IT RESOLVED THAT: The Board of Education voted to go into an executive session at 6:22 pm to discuss the employment of a particlar individual(s) in the district pursuant to Section 105(f) of the Public Officers Law.

Motion carried unanimously.

The Board came out of executive session at 7:00 pm and started the meeting followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Elizabeth Melichar read the following Shelter Island School Mission Statement – Engage, Explore, Empower:

We want our students to cherish our small Island community while applying expanding their learning about, understanding of, and engagement with the wider world. To do this, they must be: ethical and moral individuals; respectful and responsible communicators; creative and analytical thinkers; knowledgeable and literate readers, writers, mathematicians and scientists; participants in and audiences for art, drama, music, athletics, and other artistic, cultural, and social activities; skilled and successful workers and consumers; and committed and active citizens.

Visitor Comments

As there was a large group of people in attendance who wanted to speak about the school mascot, Dr. Gessner agreed to move the visitor comments to the beginning of the meeting.

Community members, William Hallman, Judith Card, John Hallman, Judy Sherman, Jay Card and Rebecca Mundy, each spoke separately about keeping the name, "Shelter Island Indians". Each speaker touched on how they believe the term "Indians" has never been used in a racist or disrespectful manner, but instead has been used with great pride. Ms. Card, a proud American Indian herself, also suggested that it might be helpful if we changed the term "mascot" to "icon", which means "symbol".

Stephen Gessner thanked everyone for their comments. He explained that just because the Board allowed a student to speak about her feelings about the mascot, didn't automatically mean the Board was considering the change. The Board is always open to the ideas and opinions of community members, but again, that doesn't necessarily mean the Board is going to act on those ideas/opinion. Dr. Gessner closed by stating that the Shelter Island Board of Education is not proposing to change the Shelter Island Indians.

Linda Eklund stated that she was glad a distinction has been made between "mascot" and "icon". Ms. Eklund believes the term Indian is a tribute to the people who were originally here and as a

Call to Order

Executive Session

Pledge of Allegiance

Mission Statement

Visitor Comments

school, we've always depicted that respectfully. Ms. Eklund closed by saying that she never expected this to go beyond a student speaking her mind to the Board.

Elizabeth Melichar praised Lisa Kaasik for having the strength and conviction to stand up and speak about what she believes in. Ms. Melichar also gave credit to Ms. Kaasik's teachers through the years, who each had a part in helping her to develop such conviction and present it so respectfully. Ms. Melichar also stressed how important it is that our history classes keep the heritage of Shelter Island alive.

Marilynn Pysher shared that she had read Ms. Kaasik's article about the school mascot, in the Inlet, the school newspaper. Ms. Pysher believes everyone deserves a voice and deserves to be heard. She thought it would be a good opportunity for Ms. Kaasik to present her opinions in a safe forum and that is why she encouraged her to speak at a Board meeting.

Alfred Brigham, Sr. shared that he thinks we should stop using the term "mascot" and then everything will be fine.

In the end, everyone agreed that this was a teachable moment.

On a different topic, John Hallman asked the current Board members if they were considering going down to a five person board. Thomas Graffagnino explained that this is something the Board has discussed many times. Such a change would have to go out to the community for a vote. The concern of going down to only five members is whether or not there would be a quorum at meetings. Stephen Gessner also explained that there are so many mandated committees, it could be too much of a commitment for only five people to share. Linda Eklund shared the same sentiment.

At this time, 7:29 pm, since most of the public was attending the meeting for the sole purpose of the Shelter Island Indians topic, Dr. Gessner invited the public to leave, if they wished. Most of the audience departed. As they were departing, Cynthia Belt arrived, having just finished coaching the Varsity Girls' Volleyball team.

Consent Agenda

A motion was made by Linda Eklund, seconded by Thomas Graffagnino, BE IT RESOLVED THAT: The Board hereby approves the following:

- a. Approval of Minutes
 - 1. Special Meeting of August 26, 2013

Motion carried unanimously.

Correspondence

Stephen Gessner acknowledged that the Board received three (3) letters from community members.

Presentation

Keith Brace, Shelter Island Band Teacher, spoke about the Block Island Field Trip and the historic and scientific value of the trip. He stated that the cost of the trip is \$50 per student. Of that cost, the student is responsible for paying \$30 and the District pays \$20. The District also covers the cost of the chaperones, chaperone pay and substitutes.

A motion was made by Mark Kanarvogel, seconded by Linda Eklund, BE IT RESOLVED THAT: The Board of Education hereby approves the Block Island field trip on September 27, 2013 (raindate: October 4, 2013).

Motion carried unanimously.

Presentation (continued)

Consent Agenda Personnel Jessica Bosak, Shelter Island Vocal Teacher, along with Mr. Keith, spoke about the 8th grade Nutcracker field trip and the 10th grade opera field trip. Ms. Bosak explained the educational objectives of both of these trips. Ms. Bosak asked the Board for permission to take the current 8th grade to the Nutcracker and current 10th grade to the opera.

A motion was made by Mark Kanarvogel, seconded by Elizabeth Melichar, BE IT RESOLVED THAT: The Board of Education hereby approves the 8th Grade Nutcracker field trip on December 18, 2013 and 10th Grade Opera field trip on January 10, 2014.

Motion carried unanimously.

Ms. Libby Liszanckie, Shelter Island Student, spoke about how honored she was to have made it to the New York State School Music Association All State Conference. She thanked the members of the Board of Education, Dr. Hynes, Ms. Bosak and Mr. Brace for helping her throughout the years and helping to make her dreams come true.

Ms. Brianna Kimmelmann, National Honor Society President explained to the Board that the National Honor Society members, along with other 11th and 12th grade students, would like to participate in the annual "Cardboard Campout" again this year and asked the Board for permission to have said event begin at 6:00 pm on October 26, 2013 and end at 6:00 am, on October 27, 2013.

A motion was made by Marilynn Pysher, seconded by Thomas Graffagnino, BE IT RESOLVED THAT: The Board of Education hereby approves an overnight field trip on school property for the National Honor Society "Cardboard Campout" on Saturday, October 26, 2013 through Sunday, October 27, 2013.

Motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Richard Osmer, Athletic Director at the Shelter Island School gave a brief overview of the sports that are currently running and how the teams are doing. Although the season just began, all the teams are doing well.

Mark Kanarvogel asked Mr. Osmer if he was involved in concussion screenings. Mr. Osmer stated that he was not. The Shelter Island School Nurse, Mary Kanarvogel is the person who conducts the screenings.

Personnel

A motion was made by Mark Kanarvogel, seconded by Thomas Graffagnino, BE IT RESOLVED THAT: The Board of Education hereby accepts the recommendations of the Superintendent on the following Personnel action: 9.1 I - IV

9.1 Appointment of Personnel

- Mentors/Mentees for the Period of September 3, 2013 February 7, 2014, at a Rate of \$750, per SIFA Contract
 - a. Ann Marie Galasso/James Theinert
 - b. Janine Mahoney/Deborah Sears
 - c. Devon Treharne/James Bocca
 - d. Cheryl Woods/Michael Cox
- II. Mentor/Mentee for the 2013-2014 School Year, at a Rate of \$1,500, per SIFA Contract
 - a. Lynn Green/Kerri Knipfing

III. Permanent Substitute Teacher

Consent Agenda Personnel (continued)

Consent Agenda Personnel (continued)

a. Elizabeth Eklund, as a Permanent Substitute Teacher, at a rate of \$175 per day, effective September 4, 2013 through on or about November 2, 2013.

IV. Additional Co-Curricular positions for the 2013-2014 school year

- a. Keith Brace, Jazz Band, at \$1,782.54
- b. Keith Brace, School Play Instrumental Music Director, at \$1,782.54
- c. Peter Needham, Sailing Club Advisor, at \$4,642.20
- d. John Kaasik, School Play Director, at \$4,642.20
- e. Richard Osmer, Athletic Director, at \$5,408.87
- f. Roberta Garris, Literacy Coordinator, at \$4,642.20
- g. Keith Brace, Sound Equipment Technician/Trainer, at \$1,434.06
- h. Jason Tobias Green, Intramural Running Club, at \$1,152.81

Motion carried. Linda Eklund abstained.

A motion was made by Stephen Gessner, seconded by Alfred Brigham, Sr., BE IT RESOLVED THAT: The Board of Education hereby accepts the recommendations of the Superintendent on the following Personnel action: 9.1 V - VI

- V. Additional Athletic Chaperoning for the 2013-2014 school year (one game per night \$90.82, two games per night \$139.39, Clock keeper, chaperone rate + \$10)
 - a. Keith Brace
 - b. Brian Becker
 - c. Mary Kanarvogel
- VI. Additional Detention Monitors for the 2013-2014 school year @ \$60/period
 - a. Mary Kanarvogel
 - b. Mark Palios

Motion carried. Mark Kanarvogel abstained.

A motion was made by Thomas Graffagnino, seconded by Alfred Brigham, Sr., BE IT RESOLVED THAT: The Board of Education hereby accepts the recommendations of the Superintendent on the following Personnel action: 9.1 VII - XI

- VII. Additional Substitute Teachers for the 2013-2014 school year @ \$110 per day (certified or 4 year degree)
 - a. Jack Monaghan
 - b. Bruce Jennings
 - c. Elizabeth Eklund
 - d. Jenifer J. Corwin
 - e. Heather Cusak
- VIII. Substitute Cafeteria Workers for the 2013-2014 school year @ \$10 per hour
 - a. Stephanie Tybaert
 - b. Billie Howland
- IX. Hall Monitor
 - a. Deborah Brewer as a hall monitor, between the hours of 3:30 pm 6:30 pm, at an hourly rate of \$13, retroactive to September 4, 2013 through June 20, 2013, as needed.

X. <u>Summer 2013</u>

a. Lisa Goody to provide extra duty for the period of time between July 29, 2013 and August 31, 2013, at a rate of \$15.00 per hour.

XI. Volunteer Coach for the 2013-2014 School Year

 a. Haley Willumsen, as a volunteer coach for Varsity and Junior Varsity Girls'
 Volleyball, effective September 17, 2013 (pending clearance for employment by New York State Department of Education fingerprint initiative)

Motion carried. Linda Fklund abstained

A motion was made by Linda Eklund, seconded by Alfred Brigham, Sr., BE IT RESOLVED THAT: The Board of Education hereby accepts the recommendations of the Superintendent on the following Personnel action: 9.2 a

9.2 Contractual Personnel Salaries

Approval of the following contractual personnel salaries.

a. Ian Kanarvogel, .83 FTE Teacher Aide, at a salary of \$23,548, Step 4 of the teacher aide salary scale, prorated to \$19,544.84, and to teach Adaptive Physical Education and Health, at .17 FTE, at a salary of \$55,107, Step 3BA of the teacher salary scale, prorated to \$9,368.19, retroactive to September 1, 2013 through June 26, 2014.

Motion carried. Mark Kanarvogel abstained.

A motion was made by Mark Kanarvogel, seconded by Thomas Graffagnino, BE IT RESOLVED THAT: The Board of Education hereby accepts the recommendations of the Superintendent on the following Personnel action: 9.2 b

b. Jose Montalvo, Night Custodian, \$41,687.00, Step 4 of the custodial staff salary scale, retroactive to July 1, 2013.

Motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Thomas Graffagnino, seconded by Alfred Brigham, Sr., BE IT RESOLVED THAT: The Board of Education hereby accepts the recommendations of the Superintendent on the following Personnel action: 9.3-9.4

9.3 Non-Contractual Salaries

Approval of the following salaries for non-contractual personnel for the 2013-2014 school year:

- a. Lisa Goody, at \$12.31 per hour
- b. Jerome Mundy, at \$11.65 per hour

9.4 Leave of Absence

- a. Approval of a medical leave of absence for Virginia Gibbs, Secondary Teacher, to commence on September 9, 2013 through on or about November 1, 2013, with the following period, September 9, 2013 December 6, 2013, constituting an FMLA leave of absence.
- Approval of a medical leave of absence for Lori Hamblet, Teacher's Aide, to commence on September 3, 2013 through on or about October 11, 2013, with the following period September 3, 2013 – December 2, 2013, constituting an FMLA leave of absence.

Motion carried unanimously.

Dr. Hynes reported that both Mrs. V. Gibbs and Ms. L. Hamblet are doing very well and we're all looking forward to them both coming back.

Consent Agenda Personnel (continued)

Program

A motion was made by Elizabeth Melichar, seconded by Thomas Graffagnino, BE IT RESOLVED THAT: The Board of Education hereby accepts the recommendation of the Superintendent on the following Program Action: 10.1

10.1 CPSE/CSE/504 for the 2013-2014 school year

- a. Committee on Pre-School Special Education
- b. Committee on Special Education
- c. 504 Committee

Motion carried unanimously.

Finance

A motion was made by Marilynn Pysher, seconded by Linda Eklund, BE IT RESOLVED THAT: The Board of Education hereby accepts the recommendation of the Superintendent on the following Finance Actions: 11.1 - 11.2

11.1 Financial Reports

- a. Treasurer's Report August 2013
- b. Extra Class Report August 2013
- c. Claim Auditor's Report July 2013
- d. Claim Auditor's Report August 2013

11.2 Monetary Donations & Budgetary Increases

- a. Authorize the Shelter Island School District to accept a donation of \$600 from Dr. &
 Mrs. Frank Kestler, to be used for the purchase of the glass for the Athletic Hall of Fame showcase.
- b. Authorization to increase the budget line of Athletic Equipment A.2855.200.00.2855 in the amount of \$600, to be offset by the \$600 donation from Dr. & Mrs. Frank Kestler.
- c. Authorize the Shelter Island School District to accept a donation of \$250 from Mr. Kenneth Lewis, Jr., to be used for the purchase of the glass for the Athletic Hall of Fame showcase.
- d. Authorization to increase the budget line of Athletic Equipment A.2855.200.00.2855 in the amount of \$250, to be offset by the \$250 donation from Mr. Kenneth Lewis, Jr.
- e. Authorization to accept a donation of \$100 from Mr. & Mrs. Philip Snyder, to be used for the purchase of Textbooks.
- f. Authorization to increase the budget line of Elementary Textbooks A2110.480.01.000, in the amount of \$100, to be offset by the \$100 donation from Mr. & Mrs. Philip Snyder.

Motion carried unanimously.

Dr. Hynes publicly thanked everyone who has made donations to the school for the purchase of the glass for the Athletic Hall of Fame.

Mark Kanarvogel stated that he believes the school is receiving such donations because Dr. Hynes is always available and welcoming to the community.

Consent Agenda Program

Consent Agenda Finance

Business

A motion was made by Thomas Graffagnino, seconded by Alfred Brigham, Sr., BE IT RESOLVED THAT: The Board of Education hereby accepts the recommendation of the Superintendent on the following Business Actions: 12.1 - 12.4

12.1 Contracts

- a. Approve the agreement between the Board of Education of the Shelter Island Union Free School District and Pathfinder Village, for student services. The term of said agreement shall be retroactive to July 1, 2013 and effective through June 30, 2014; and authorize the Board President to execute said agreement.
- b. Approve the agreement between the Board of Education of the Shelter Island Union Free School District and Control Technologies, Incorporated, of Plainview, NY, in the amount of \$13,388.00 for maintenance and repair services on the School District computer systems and equipment. The term of said agreement shall be retroactive to April 1, 2013 to March 31, 2014; and authorize the Board President to execute said agreement.
- c. Approve the agreement between the Board of Education of the Shelter Island Union Free School District and Cunningham Duct Cleaning Company, Incorporated, of Bayshore, NY, in the amount of \$910 for kitchen exhaust duct cleaning. The term of said agreement shall be retroactive to July 1, 2013 to June 30, 2014; and authorize the Board President to execute said agreement.
- d. Approve the agreement between the Board of Education of the Shelter Island Union Free School District and Cunningham Duct Cleaning Company, Incorporated, of Bayshore, NY, in the amount of \$1,350 for annual boiler cleaning. The term of said agreement shall be retroactive to July 1, 2013 to June 30, 2014; and authorize the Board President to execute said agreement.

12.2 Milk Bid

a. Approve the one-year renewal of the 2012-2013 Arshamohaque Dairy, Incorporated bid for dairy products for the 2013-2014 school year.

12.3 <u>Private School Transportation</u>

- a. Approval to transport three (3) additional students to the following private schools for the 2013-2014 school year:
 - 1) Child Development Center of the Hamptons (CDCH) Wainscott, NY
 - 2) Ross Upper Wainscott, NY

12.4 Other Transportation

WHEREAS, on September 16, 2013, the Committee on Special Education met to review the placement for a special education student; and

WHEREAS, the placement made by the Committee on Special Education requires that said student be provided with transportation to the student's new placement; and

WHEREAS, the provision of said transportation constitutes a legal obligation of the School District and, therefore, an ordinary contingent expense of the School District; and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Education declares the transportation to the student's new placement to be an ordinary contingent expense of the School District; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Board of Education authorizes the Superintendent of Schools to arrange for said transportation in accordance with the mandates of the Committee on Special Education's placement and authorizes the Superintendent, or his designee, to use monies available in the general fund for the purpose of providing said transportation.

Motion carried unanimously.

Items for Consideration

A motion was made by Mark Kanarvogel, seconded by Thomas Graffagnino, BE IT RESOLVED THAT: The Board of Education hereby approves members to the following committees for the 2013-2014 school year:

- A. Buildings & Grounds/Health & Safety Committee ThomasGraffagnino, Mark Kanarvogel
- B. Policy Committee Elizabeth Melichar, Marilynn Pysher
- C. Audit Committee Linda Eklund, StephenGessner, ThomasGraffagnino
- D. Academic Committee Alfred Brigham, Sr., StephenGessner, Marilynn Pysher
- E. Wellness Committee Linda Eklund, Marilynn Pysher
- F. Shared Decision Making Committee Alfred Brigham, Sr., Elizabeth Melichar
- G. Joint Professional Practices Committee (JPPC) Linda Eklund, Stephen Gessner

Motion carried unanimously

As the discussion about the Shelter Island School Mascot had been moved to the beginning of the meeting, at this point, Dr. Gessner gave Cynthia Belt the opportunity to weigh-in on the discussion. Ms. Belt stated that she has a relative of American Indian descent who feels strongly that the use of an ethnicity as a mascot is inappropriate. Ms. Belt also shared with the Board that she hoped they would facilitate a civil debate in order to reach a resolution. As she missed the conversation that took place earlier, Mark Kanarvogel suggested to Ms. Belt that she watch Channel 22 to see the discussion. Thomas Graffagnino shared with Ms. Belt that part of the discussion involved removing the "mascot" tag and referring to it as an "icon" instead. Dr. Gessner stated that he thinks it makes sense to continue to discuss the topic in history classes. When Ms. Belt asked if there would be a vote to change the mascot at this time, Dr. Gessner stated there would not be a vote.

Old Business

Mark Kanarvogel suggested that key people in the district who use their personal cell phones for work calls, emails, texts, etc. should receive a stipend to offset the cost of the phones. Linda Eklund stated that most cell phone plans today are "unlimited" and this extra use of personal devices does not cost the employee anything extra. Dr. Gessner stated that if this was something the Board was interested in doing, it would have to be negotiated in the future with each individual. Dr. Hynes asked to weigh in. While he appreciated Mr. Kanarvogel's sentiment, he would rather not see this happen because if the district pays any portion of a cell phone, anything on that phone can be FOIL'd, personal data included.

Elizabeth Melichar raised the point that other districts pay substitutes a higher rate if they are in a continued assignment for a longer amount of time and thought perhaps our district should do the same. Dr. Hynes agreed that he would gather information from other districts in order to determine if this is something our district should do.

Consent Agenda Business (continued)

Items for Consideration

Visitor Comments

Old Business

Academic Administrator's Report

Summer School Results

Ms. Jennifer Rylott thanked Jennifer Gulluscio for all of her efforts in coordinating the administration of all of the summer school pre-tests and post-tests. Ms. Rylott then reviewed the three summer school programs that were held this year – Intensive Literacy, LEAP Into Learning Reading, and LEAP Into Learning Math; and provided data for the attendance rate, pre-test results and post-test results for each program.

Superintendent's Report

New School Year

Dr. Hynes reported that the start of this school year has been an exciting and successful one. He highlighted some of the significant changes he believes have contributed to the excitement and success, which include, the hard start time of 8:00 am, the new Humanities and Math/Science/Technology Houses and all of the past and present photos hung throughout the school.

PTSA BBQ

Once again, the annual PTSA Back-to-School BBQ was a huge success. Dr. Hynes thanked Kathleen Lynch and all who worked so hard to put it together.

Edible Garden & Greenhouse

Dr. Hynes, Mike Dunning and Daniel Williams, along with a group of community members are working towards a real, workable garden and greenhouse at the school. Dr. Hynes explained that the plan is to break ground in October 2013.

Booster Club Update

The Booster Club Committee met for the first time last week. Dr. Hynes stated that each member has been asked to research booster clubs in other districts and to share it at the next meeting. He also said that a booster club is a separate entity from the school and the committee needs to make sure that it is setup properly from both a legal and financial aspect.

Letter from Joan Benoit Samuelson

Dr. Hynes read aloud, a note that Ms. Joan Benoit Samuelson, Olympian Runner, sent to Ms. Virginia Gibbs complimenting Ms. Gibbs and the students who work the 10K Pasta Dinner each year. Ms. Benoit Samuelson rated the Shelter Island 10K Pasta Dinner as the best pre-race dinner.

Over the Hill Softball Game

Dr. Hynes reported that on Sunday, September 29, 2013, a community group is hosting the "Over the Hill" Softball Game. All proceeds will go to the Shelter Island Booster Club.

Girl Scouts Thank You

On a personal note, Dr. Hynes took a moment to thank the Shelter Island Girl Scouts for hosting a bake sale, raising funds for the National Down Syndrome Society, in honor of Dr. Hynes' daughter, Sadie.

Board Member Reports

Marilynn Pysher announced that in October-November, Communities That Care of Shelter Island is offering the Supporting School Success program for the parents of students in grades K-3 and that there is also a component for the children themselves.

Mark Kanarvogel is on the Booster Club Committee. He reported that there is a lot of work involved in setting up a Booster Club so it will take some time. Mr. Kanarvogel also mentioned

Academic Administrator's Report

Superintendent's Report (continued)

Board Member Reports that the Athletic Hall of Fame Committee would be meeting next week to begin working on the second hall of fame induction ceremony.

Stephen Gessner reported that he attended the Grades 6-8 Back-to-School Night. He stated that the event was well attended and the teachers were very enthusiastic.

Alfred Brigham, Sr. shared that Hampton Bays Middle School has a garden and greenhouse that they were able to fund through a grant. Mr. Brigham will look into where they got the grant from and he will forward the information to Dr. Hynes.

Visitor Comments

Kate Davidson, a parent in the district asked if the Board would consider installing a fence along the south side of the softball field to help keep children out of the wooded area.

Rebecca Mundy, a parent in the district, as well as a member of the Booster Club Committee, asked the Board of Education what the intention was for the Booster Club. Ms. Mundy has heard from others in the community that the Booster Club funds will cover the cost of sports programs that the Board may choose to cut and wanted clarification. Mark Kanarvogel stated that while other schools might have individual booster clubs for sports and music/arts, he believes our booster club will encompass all. Linda Eklund responded by stating that it has never been a consideration for the booster club to cover the cost to purchase something the district is responsible for purchasing. Thomas Graffagnino stated that it is important to clarify this now so that ten years from now, it's clear. Ms. Mundy then asked when parents and community members will be brought into the conversation about the booster club. Linda Eklund explained that the committee needs to determine a framework before opening it up to the public. Mr. Graffagnino stated that the next booster club meeting will answer a lot of questions. Dr. Hynes stated that he believes the next booster club meeting is extremely important to determine which direction the club will head in.

Ms. Libby Liszanckie, Shelter Island School Student, asked the Board and Dr. Hynes if Cheerleading was cut for this year. Dr. Hynes assured Ms. Liszanckie that it has not been cut, the position for Cheerleading Coach just hasn't been posted yet.

Mary Boeklen, member of the Shelter Island School Faculty, took a moment to thank Michael Dunning and his crew for keeping the building so clean and comfortable.

Adjournment

A motion was made by Mark Kanarvogel, seconded by Elizabeth Melichar, BE IT RESOLVED THAT: The Board of Education hereby adjourns the meeting.

Motion carried unanimously.

The meeting adjourned at 8:46 pm.

Jacqueline Dunning
District Clerk

The next meeting of the Board of Education of the Shelter Island Union Free School District is Monday, October 21, 2013 at 7:00 pm, in the Conference Room.

Board Member Reports (continued)

Visitor Comments

Adjournment